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Did you know we had an eclipse this week? What an 
event! I hope you were able to experience it safely. 
 
Our city has been going through a lot of changes. 
Sidewalks and curbs are being installed, new apartments 
and businesses are opening. If you haven’t had a chance 
to check out our new Town Green in the city center, the 
Hanger building and Diva Espresso have opened. It has 
been fun watching families play in the new spray park. Or 
maybe you’ve watched a movie at the outdoor movie 
night. 
 
Traffic through Uplake continues to be a challenge. Our 
neighborhood association will continue our efforts to have 
this issue addressed. The more we complain, the more 
seriously the city will take our complaints. 
 
Though this summer has been warm and dry, it is nice to 
have cooler nights. Thank you to those neighbors who 
have bonfires on their patios and put it out by bedtime. 
Many neighbors open windows at night to cool their 
homes down and breathing smoky air can be annoying. 
 
Steve Knapp, UNA President 
sk@knapplegal.com 
206-200-8089 
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Baxter Hagan, son of Elaine and Tm Hagan, graduated from the University of Washington 
with a degree in Construction Management. He will be working for Howard S. Wright 
Construction in Seattle. Baxter attended Northshore Schools and graduated from Inglemoor 
High School.   
 
Claire McCloskey, daughter of Laurie and Mike McCloskey, graduated from St. Martin's 
University earning cum laude honors. She was captain of the Cross Country and Track 
teams and earned the Most Improved athlete award and GNAC All-Conference Academic 
Team honors. She plans to go into education and continue to coach swimming. 
 
Sydney Perrigoue, daughter of Joel and Shannon Gunderson, will be attending Eastern 
Washington University. She attended Northshore Schools and graduated from Inglemoor 
High School. 
 
Sydney Alberda, daughter of Heidi and Dale Alberda, graduated from Shoreline Christian 
High School. In the fall she will be attending Arizona State University studying journalism at 
the Cronkite School of Journalism. This summer she is working at the Shoreline Pool.   
 
 
Kori Dunaway and Brent Korte welcomed son, Brooks Weston Korte, born May 30th. He 
joins two older siblings. 

Congratulations, Kudos and Shout Outs! 
 

In Memoriam 
 
Priscilla Droge, a longtime resident of Uplake, passed away July 14th. She and her 
husband, Leonard, and daughters, Ellen and Marilyn, moved into their home on NE 182nd in 
1956 as one of the first residents of Uplake. They had spotted the new development while 
boating on Lake Washington and came to see the lots for sale. After building their home, 
Priscilla became very active in the Uplake Neighborhood Association, Kenmore Elementary 
PTA, the Uplake Garden Club, and was one of the founding members of Aqua Club. She did 
research on the history of Kenmore and wrote the book, Kenmore, By the Lake. Priscilla was 
94 years old and swam daily at Aqua Club until about 3 years ago. 
 
Former resident, Pat Williams, passed away on July 16th after suffering a fall. Pat and her 
late husband Don were longtime residents. Pat left Uplake this past year when she sold her 
home. She had been active in the Uplake Women’s Club. Services are planned for the fall.   
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New Neighbors 

Andre and Janie Giffard have purchased a home in Uplake on NE 182nd. They moved here 
from Redmond and have a 17 year old son, Hunter, and a dog, Soffie. 
 
Welcome to Jeanine Viscount who has purchased a home in Uplake. She and her daughter, 
Jordon moved here from elsewhere in Kenmore. Jordon will be a freshman at Inglemoor. 
 
Also new to Uplake are Amin Roudaki and Atefeh Bordbar, who purchased a home on NE 
180th. They are busy remodeling and are excited to be living in the neighborhood. 
 
Rita and Carl Cressman have bought a home on 60th Ave. NE.  They are busy remodeling and 
cutting down the overgrown shrubs.   

Swim Team is Over UNA Activity 

Congratulations to this summer’s swim 
team. The excitement is audible 
throughout the neighborhood!  There were 
six dual meets and six wins. Great job! 
 

Summer is a slow time for the Uplake 
Neighborhood Association but we will be 
restarting our monthly meetings in 
September. Please join us, Wednesday 
9/27 at 7pm at the Aqua Club. We value our 
community’s involvement! 

We have about 160 of the area’s 220 homes on our email list. We use it to inform residents 
about activity in our neighborhood such as lost cats, stolen bikes, and invites to community 
events. We never let others see your email address. So, if you aren’t on our email list and 
would like to be, send you email address to Linda Ottmar at  
nealandlinda.ottmar@frontier.com 

Uplake Email List 
 

Are you ready? There are a lot of resources out there to help your family prepare for an 
emergency. The Northshore Fire Department puts on workshops and seminars providing 
guidance on kit preparation, water, food/cooking, radio communications, fire extinguisher 
use, shutting off utilities, and safe generator operation. There is a one day training course 
coming up in October. For more information, please check out 
northshorefire.com/education/emergency-preparedness. 
 

Earthquake Preparedness 
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Dues Payers – Big Thank You! 
 
We have had a record number of residents pay their dues as of 8/20. Thank you to all whose 
names are on this list. 
 
Ahern 
Alberda 
Allan 
Anderson, J. 
Ballard 
Baxter 
Bean 
Beaty 
Berg 
Bez 
Beisel 
Carroll 
Clasen 
Collins 
Colquhoun 
Daniels 
Diekema 
Divoky 
Donovan 
Dougherty 
Doolittle 
Draye 
Eiford 
Ellison 
Estrada 
Feldhegere 
Fu 
Garrett 
Gebhardt 
Glavin 
Griffith 
Griner 
Gross 
Grivas 
 

Gunderson Gustafson 
Hagan 
Hammer 
Hammons/Watland 
Hansen 
Heine 
Hill, M 
Hol 
Hollingsworth 
Holmes 
Hopkins 
Hunter 
Hurley 
Jensen 
Jiang 
Johnson, L. 
Jones 
Jungquist 
Kabelac/Smith 
Kaboul 
Kavran 
Kelly 
Kim/An 
King 
Knapp/Goetz 
Korrati 
Korte 
Kronheim/Johnson 
Kuhner 
Kuo 
Laverty/Schminke 
Lebert 
Lee, A 
 

Lee, P and B Madayag, M 
and M 
Madayag, R and C 
Madayag, S and O 
Madden 
Mann 
McCloskey 
McCusker 
Miecznikowski/Su 
Moran 
Mostad/Anthony 
Murphy 
Murray 
Myint 
Nelson, G and J 
Nelson, R and D 
Newman 
Nicholson/Chang 
Nixon 
Noble 
Ord/Wan 
Ottavelli 
Ottmar 
Pendleton 
Price 
Purdy 
Quninn/Asher 
Rader 
Raiford 
Rea 
Reed 
Reddick 
Reiger 
Replogle/Westerhof 
 

Richards  
Romeo 
Rosenweig/Hayhow 
Russell  
Salud 
Schultz 
Sevonty 
Schipanski 
Schomaker 
Sholdt 
Simon 
Smith/Oldenburg 
Sobolewski 
Somoff 
Stockham/Winquist 
Strack/Porter 
Surdyk 
Tran 
Turner 
Utela 
Walls/Coburn 
Wedlund 
Walsh 
Williams, E 
Williams, K 
Wittges 
Wolf 
Wu 
Wright 
Young/Shi 
Yushan 
Zhang 

 
2017 Dues Statement 

Mail $60 check to UNA, P.O. Box 82644, Kenmore, WA 98028  
 
 

NAME_______________________________________________ 
 

ADDRESS____________________________________________ 
 

PHONE_____________________EMAIL_____________________ 
 


	Board Bulletin
	In this Issue


